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From the President 

 

As I walked this afternoon (Monday) I passed many other walkers, including a few garden club 
members. This is a beautiful time of year to walk around our beautiful town of Bundanoon, 
particularly late in the afternoon. The soft, yellowish light shining through autumn colours on the 
trees is just magic. 

 

We are fortunate to live in such a magnificent setting while in lockdown. And, also, fortunately, 
walking for exercise is still permitted. I love being able to have short chats, keeping personal 
distance, which helps me to still feel connected with others in the community. And it is lovely to 
see so many others doing the same. 

 

I am also enjoying this time of enforced home-time. Instead of all the little things we have that take 
up time away from the home, there has been lots of time to work in the garden. In my last 
newsletter note, I said I planned to spend time in the garden and Iôm delighted to say that I have 
achieved my goal. 

 

There was a plan to buy timber for retaining walls, but doing it all online or on the phone, turned 
out to be more of a challenge than anticipated so I improvised as I often do. Our block is steep and 
everywhere I dig, I dig up stones. Most are small, but there are larger ones that the previous 
owner had used as garden edges. So I have moved stones from way down the back yard, up to 
the front of the house, usually one at a time in the wheelbarrow as they were too heavy for me to 
push more than one at a time. Some days I feel as though I have had a great workout and others, 
I just feel wrung out. 
 

But the rewards are inspiring. I have now finished a 
stepped garden one side of the path to the front 
door. Now I am starting on the garden on the other 
side. It was going to be done a bit later, but thereôs 
still a small pile of soil left over after filling the new 
gardens. The pile is sitting in front of the carport, so 
the car canôt go back into it until I move the soil. I will 
put it into the new garden, but before I do, I have to 
take out all the plants there as I donôt want any of 
them to stay where they are and they also have to 
go to make way for the new soil. When all the soil is 
removed from the driveway I can finish putting the 
paving stones back in place around the new wall. 
Sounds a bit like ña hole in the bucket, dear Lizaò. 
Gardening is really a never-ending process. 
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The BCA President, Peter Gray, 
ready to use his lock-down time 
with two of his hobbies, 

photography and ukulele playing. 

The old wooden seat in Nancy 
Kingsbury Park, due to be 
replaced. 

The good news is that, after a mammoth effort to 
dig out two azaleas and two box plants (the second 
one tomorrow), they are now transplanted and I 
hope will grow well in their new beds. Tomorrow Iôll 
dig out the rest of weeds and move the plants that 
are worth keeping and hopefully move the soil. Isnôt 
it good thereôs always a tomorrow? 

 

This is not the first time Iôve built a rock wall ï 
garden construction is the part of gardening I like 
best. In a previous Bundanoon garden, I used 
nicely cut sandstone that was easy to place one on 
top of another, one next to another and they all 
fitted easily. Having odd-shaped stones was very 
much like putting together a jigsaw puzzle. The 
finished product is extremely rewarding. There is 
nothing as enjoyable as sitting on the front porch 
admiring my handiwork. 
 

Now the garden is waiting for the plants that have 
been ordered online. It seems that a lot of us are 
ordering online and there is more of a wait than usual. So, Iôll keep making new gardens in 
preparation for ordering more plants. What fun! 

 

Keep well and keep gardening! Hopefully it wonôt be too long before we can all meet again. Stay 
well and safe. 
 

Best wishes 
 

Robin 
 

BCA DONATION TO BUNDANOON GARDEN CLUB 

 

The BCA Committee recently endorsed the decision to donate $5000 to the Bundanoon Garden 
Club to mark its 50th anniversary this year. The Garden Club President, Robin Coombes, has 
expressed the Club's gratitude for this very welcome and generous 

gesture by the BCA. She also 
indicated some of the ways in 
which this donation will be spent. 
Some of it will be used to cover 
additional expenses for the 50th 
Anniversary Garden Party, which 
was to have been held in March 
but which has now been 
postponed, probably to November 
(closer to the original foundation 
date for the Club of 26th 
November 1970). Some will be 
used for installing a new metal 
seat in Nancy Kingsbury Memorial 
Park to replace an unstable 
wooden seat around one of the 
trees there, and some will be used 
for a significant planting of trees planned for two locations in the 
village. 
On a suitable occasion, the BCA President, Peter Gray, will be 

invited to officially hand over the cheque for this BCA donation. 



Out and About 
 

Thank you for all the contributions ï more for 
next month please! ï dghumphrey@hotmail.com 

 
From Amanda Lynch and Colin Maslen.  
 

Our back garden in Ben Nevis Circuit is 
gradually recovering from the bushfire (see 
photo). We have taken the opportunity to dig 
out the agapanthus and will plant some native 
groundcover and restore the ponds and 
walkways. A long-term project and happy to 
keep you posted as to progress.  

From Sylvia David 

I have had fun making these wire cages for 
my brassica seedlings. I have used a 200mm 
pot for a mould using this fine gauge wire 
mesh with an aperture of 13mm. I have 
doubled the mesh for rigidity and overlapped 
the aperture to reduce the likelihood of 
cabbage moths getting in. I am also keeping 
an eye out to see if snails and slugs are 
deterred too. 

Cosmos, and Grosse Lisse tomatoes at two 
metres high. 

Waiting for the Pink Ladies 
 

The poppies on 
the pole next to 

the Southern 
Villages Memorial 

were made by 
Garden Club 
member, Kat 

(Alison) Ayers, 
and sewn onto the 

pole by her a 
couple of days 

before Anzac Day. 
ñThanks Kat." 
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From Leonie Bullions 
 

The Good, the Bad and the Ugly 
 

The first is the Dahlia ñRoxyò, which I bought 
at one of the Southern Highlands Botanical 
Gardenôs plant sales maybe three years ago. 
It had started to sprout before the bushfires in 
January, but when I returned home after the 
firestorm of embers that fell on my street 
there was nothing to be seen. I lost a few 
plants on the 4th and 5th of January, but I 
was very sad to think this had gone. I had 
admired it in my Sarah Raven book óThe Bold 
and Brilliant Gardenô and never thought I 
would have the opportunity to buy one in 
Australia. Also, my last dog, a beautiful black 
Great Dane, was called Roxy, so it had 
sentimental value, too. Well, the rains came 
and new foliage appeared and now these 
glorious blooms. It gives you hope. 
 

The second story is not so happy. On Easter 
Saturday the gales came - my neighbours 
recorded gusts of 90km/hr in our elevated 
location. It was too much for my beautiful 4m 
Banksia serrata. It keeled over, sheared off at 
the base. This is the tree which inspired 
Snugglepot and Cuddlepieôs Wicked Banksia 
Men, and mine had lots of wicked old men 
lurking along its branches, plus beautiful new 
cones about to burst into flower. It took two 

hours to cut up by hand and has now gone to 
green waste at the tip. Iôll fill the gap with yet 
another Westringea or two - they seem to 
withstand the wind quite well when clipped 
into domes. Touch wood (pun intended)! 

Part of the gardenerôs learning curve, I guess. 
 
From Dale Hancock 
 

During the bush fires one of my grandsons 
and I raked up 11 garbage bin bags of leaf 
litter as I 
thought that 
they would 
be good fuel 
for the fires 

and safer off the 
ground.  I am now 
spreading them 
on the gardens 
and hopefully 
they will become 
mulch and wonôt 
blow away in the 
winds that will come.  Anyway here are just a 
few photos of my front garden which is still a 
work in progress as I have quite a few 
punnets of pansies to plant along the border.  


